## Religious Education Program Parish Council Meeting August 2019

Religious Education has been moving forward during the summer months.

I am still in the process of registering families. Thus far I have 25 families registered for the 2019/2020 year. Three of them New families. With a total of 42 Children.

I have mailed out letters of reminders as well as an email. There are 8 families I still have not heard back from.

The Confirmation for Nov. 3<sup>rd</sup> has been confirmed with Bishop Lagronegro. I am still waiting for one child to hand in their Saint Report and Letter to the Bishop. As soon as I get these, I will be mailing the letters to Bishop Dominick for review.

I am still waiting for payment from one family for the 2018/2019 year.

The new families that have registered, I am in the process of giving these children a few lessons prior to September. One of the children will be entering Level 1. And the other two will be entering Level 3

The child I have been working with since June has completed his learning cycle with me. He will be prepared to enter level 3 and be baptized some time in the spring.

I have completed another Advanced Leadership Training Course over the summer. And will be registering for another one in the fall. I still have another 2 and a half years left to complete this training.

I have ordered sound barrier materials for the lower level and are awaiting the arrival of the products.

I have ordered all books and materials needed for the coming year.

I have mailed out the necessary paperwork to Sister Kevin John for the new year.

I have mailed out the annual letter to the Bloomingburg Fire Dept. setting up dates for the mandatory Fire Drills for the 2019/2020 year.

I have set up level 1 catechist certification courses which have been in the process here at OLA over the past two months. I am hopeful that by the fall all the OLA catechists will be Level 1